
CITY OF HAINES

BUDGET HEARING AGENDA
TUESDAY

JUNE 14, 2022

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

Please note: The Budget Hearing and June Council Meeting will be held at City Hall. The meeting is also available as a phone conference. To participate in the phone conference meeting call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#. 

ROLL CALL

Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2022-2023 Budget

A) Public comments/testimony


B) Discussion and adoption of the 2022-2023 Budget


C) Approval of Resolutions:

· #R-2206-03 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2021-2022 year.
· #R-2206-04 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2022-2023, Making Appropriations, Levying Taxes and Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenues

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442 The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410.

Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES
BUDGET HEARING

JUNE 14, 2022
CONVENED: 6:00 PM
Council President Dennis Anthony opened the June 14, 2022 Budget Hearing at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Angie Shurtleff, Peter Hall, Ken Bain, Terry Blaske and Don Adcock. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel were also present. Mayor Jim Brown was absent.
Citizens present: Sandy Wood
Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2022-2023 Budget

Public Comments and Testimony
Council President Anthony asked if there were any public comments or testimony on the 2022-2023 Budget. 
There were no public comments. 


Discussion and Adoption of the 2022-2023 Budget
Council President Anthony asked if the Council had any questions or comments on the 2022-2023 Budget.

There were no questions or comments.
Councilor Hall made a motion to adopt the 2022/2023 Budget. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

 Resolution #R-2206-03 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2021-2022 Fiscal Year
Council President Anthony read aloud Resolution #R-2206-03 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2021-2022 Fiscal Year.

Councilor Bain made a motion to approve Resolution #R-2206-03 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2021-2022 Fiscal Year. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Resolution #R-2206-04 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2022-2023, Making Appropriations, Levying Taxes and Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenues
Council President Anthony read aloud Resolution #R-2206-04 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2022-2023, Making Appropriations, Levying Taxes and Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenues.

Councilor Hall made a motion to accept Resolution #R-2206-04 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2022-2023 Making Appropriations, Levying Taxes and Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenues. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

There were no further comments or discussion.
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm. 

All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 

CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

LOCATION: CITY HALL

June 14, 2022
Convene: 6:15 pm

Please note: The June Council Meeting will be held at City Hall. The City will continue to have phone conferencing available. To participate in the phone conference call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#.
Pledge of Allegiance 
Roll Call

Administrative Matters

· Award bid Water Compliance Project Phase 3a & 3b

· Approve contract with JUB Engineers Phase 3b
Mayor’s Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately. If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the Consent Agenda. 

· Minutes of the May 10, 2022 Council Meeting. 
Accounts Payable & Payroll

· Accounts Payable – June

· Payroll – May
City Recorder/Public Works

· Reports

Administrative Matters
· City Recorder Annual Salary Review
Unfinished Business

New Business

Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442 The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410.
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 14, 2022
       CONVENE: 6:15PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Council President Dennis Anthony opened the June 14, 2022 City Council meeting at 6:15 pm. Council members present were Peter Hall, Ken Bain, Angie Shurtleff, Don Adcock and Terry Blaske. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel were also present. Mayor Jim Brown was absent
Citizen present: Sandy Wood was present. David Watkins from JUB Engineers was present via telephone conference.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Administrative Matters

Award bid Water Compliance Project Phase 3a & 3b
David Watkins, from JUB Engineers addressed the Council explaining that the Water Compliance Project Phase 3a and 3b received one bid and that was from Warrington Construction Corporation of Oregon. The bid was for $1,998,307. David recommended that the City award the bid to Warrington Construction. Phase 3a and 3b should complete all of the Water Compliance Project except the new well. 
Councilor Adcock made a motion to award the bid to Warrington Construction in the amount of $1,998,307. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Approve contract with JUB Engineers for Phase 3b
The original contract with JUB Engineers was for Phase 3a. The contract had to be amended to include Phase 3b in the amount of $282,800 which includes 36 weeks of full-time observation.

Councilor Bain made a motion to accept JUB Engineers contract for Phase 3b. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda

May 10, 2022 Minutes

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the May 10, 2022 Council Meeting Minutes. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

May Payroll

Councilor Shurtleff excused herself due to a conflict of interest. 

Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the May Payroll. Councilor Blaske seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 


June Accounts Payable
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that a bill from Haines Ag & Auto needed to be included in the accounts payable in the amount of $2,095.35. The charges were for repairs to the backhoe.

Councilor Bain excused himself from the Council due to a conflict of interest. 
Councilor Blaske made a motion to accept the June Accounts Payable. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder Report/Public Works
Public Works

Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that he has been reviewing the current regulations and permit requirement with the different state agencies to determine any changes from the prior permits. Josh questioned the sewage disposal from Baker Sanitary and CB’s, and if the location at which they were dumping was creating problems with the lift station pumps. Josh passed the first test for his Oregon Department of Agriculture pesticide applicators license and will take the second test on June 16th. By the end of July Josh should be licensed to spray weeds. Josh commented that a complete inventory of the shop needs to be taken. 
City Recorder
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that she received notice today from the Oregon Department of Transportation that the Special Cites Allotment Grant that has been in the amount of $100,000 has been increased to $250,000. The deadline to submit an application is July 31, 2022. The City needs to design a project for the grant application. It often takes several years to be chosen as a recipient of the grant but it is allowable to resubmit the same project for several years.
Council discussed re-surfacing the gravel streets. 
Josh will take an inventory of the streets that need resurfaced and the project will be discussed at the July meeting. 

2022 Election
The first day to file for the 2022 Election was June 1, 2022 and the deadline is August 30, 2022. The positions available are Mayor which is a two-year term and three Council positions which are 4-year terms.

Sharing Pantry
Deputy Maldendo contacted Valerie again concerning a Sharing Pantry. The Sharing Pantry is a small structure where people can donate food and anyone in need can access the food. Deputy Maldendo quoted the ORS that gives immunity from liability to food banks and other organizations that donate food. Council President Dennis Anthony suggested sending the ORS to the City Attorney for his interpretation. 
Councilor Hall made a motion to place a Sharing Pantry in the park if the City Attorney Dan Van Thiel is in approval. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4- Administrative Matters

City Recorder Annual Salary Review
Council discussed City Recorder Valerie Russell performance and salary. Valerie has been employed with the City for 13 years and currently makes $24.14 per hour. 
Councilor Adcock made a motion to increase Valerie’s wages to $26.50 per hour. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Council Reports


Council President Anthony
Council President Anthony addressed the Council concerning the 4th of July activities. He stated that there will be a Teen Street Dance on Third Street and he suggested blocking off the street all day. 
He also suggested possibly oiling the streets for dust abatement for the problem areas. Research will be done to determine the cost. 
Peter Hall

Councilor Hall reported that he attended a Small Cities Meeting in Nyssa recently. There was a discussion concerning new hires and cultural matters and the importance of how you treat your employees. He had explained at the meeting that Haines has rehired a past employee and that the City was very happy to have him back. He also explained some of the reasons why the employee had left employment with the City before. The emphasis was on the importance of how you treat your employees so they will stick around. As an example, with Valerie, we appreciate what she is doing and we take care of her and we need to take care of Josh and other employees as well. If you treat them right, they will do a good job for you. 
Other topics of discussion were grants and broadband. There is a pilot program for homelessness across the state and Hermiston is involved in the program. Old motels have proven to be useful to convert into housing for the homeless, especially for transitional housing. 
There was also a discussion about Initiative #110 that allows rehab instead of jail time for drug offenders which has proven for the most part to be an utter failure, because the offenders will not stay in rehab. 
Burns is upgrading their airport and their water system. One hundred homes are being built in Vale. All communities are having trouble getting contractors to complete their projects. There is a lack of mental health facilities in rural areas, there are a few clinics but really nothing for serious mental health problems. There was also a discussion about having a grant writer that can write grants for everyone in the county rather than each community having to hire their own grant writer. 

Councilor Blaske 
Councilor Blaske asked on behalf of the Haines Fire Department if the City has any available covid money that could be donated to the department for a new door for the fire station. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the covid funds that the City has received have already been budgeted for other things such as the sewer repairs. 

Initially, in 2020 the City was granted $25,000 in covid relief funds. The City used a portion of the funds for a new office door and secure drop box. The rest of the funds were donated to the County because at that time the City didn’t have a use for the funds and the County indicated that they needed the funds. The Council requested that Valerie contact the County to see if there is a possibility of the County transferring back some of those funds to the City that could be used for the fire station door. 

Research will be done on possible grants that the Fire District could apply for to fund a new door. 

Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:17 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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